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AMMUNITION

22 Caliber Long Rifle "Yellow Jacket"®
(Bullets left in barrels)

Consumer Services reported three incidents of complaints
involving damaged barrels resulting from "Yellow Jacket"®
bullets left in barrels. Weak reports were involved and
investigation:revealed the cause to be either low or
contaminated powder charges. Our testing indicated that the
firing of a second bullet after the first is lodged in the
barrel will, at most, cause a bulge in the barrel, with no
safety hazard, This is due to the comparatively low pressure
present in 22 caliber ammunition. The complaints are highly
infrequent, and the most that is involved is replacement of
some bulged barrels. 1t was decided to address the matter as a .

gun repair service.

Wwads Lodged in Barrels

Consumer Services reported on complaints copgétnip
lodging in shotgun barrels with two codes of PER:12 65
promotional shotshells loaded in June 1980uas an¥gnitial. rdn o
unibody product. It has been concluded that: a lilited rfmber,
perhaps 20% of 90,000 rounds, could h&¥e. bedn prodiiced with low
or no propellant powder. The prodict Yd8tbeen identified as
having been shipped to a west{gbASt distribater and”sold to .
dealers in the Los Angeles. - San Diggo area. A1l complaints
have emanated from thak-aréa ' i,
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Complaintutepfrtsiand testipg.have shown that the lodged
wad is blownifrom the barrelipn EHé next shot and that the shot
string glears the barrel. -Résearch reported on its testing
with wadg plagddat: nt&V41s in barrels. These tests also

i¥galed:tha® there 15 little exposure to gun damage and no
: 6ﬁloﬁ%a safety hazard. ‘
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Becilife of the significant amount of malfunctioning
ptpd_gt in the field, Marketing may wish tc check all shipping
rgcords and recommend to Management a recall program for the
dnvolved codes,

7mm "Express® Rem. - 7mm Rem. Magnum
Mixed Packaging

. Consumer Services reported that the incidents involving a
single 7mm "Express" cartridge found packed in a 7mm Rem.,
agnum box are still limited to the two examples reported at
the Pebruary 1982 meeting. A few additional details have been
reported concerning the second incident. It apparently
resulted ;n a blown Model 700 rifle belonging to an Idaho
hunter guide. The ammunition returned to Lonoke showed, by
bullet marks in the tray, that the guide had mixed the
cgrt:idge himself. He refused an offer of repairs to his
firearm. Also, the original mixing incident is still believed
to have occurred on a dealer's counter.
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